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Bluebell Inn Food and Quiz—P2 

Retford Little Theatre—P4 

Retford Little Theatre 

Safari Supper 

Lound Fun Organising Group 

Harvest Supper 

Phoenix Group 

October Crier Delivery 

C R I E R  

Lound Lingerers 

NOTE: Your October Crier 

will be delivered sometime 

during the week commencing 

3rd October. 

The monthly meeting 

of the Lound Phoenix 

Group for local women 

will begin in September for an-

other year of activities. We of-

fer a mixed programme of 

speakers, activities, entertain-

ment and visits. The meetings 

are informal and friendly and 

entrance is only £3, payable at 

the door. The first meeting will 

be in the Village Hall on Tues-

day 20th September starting at 

7:30pm when Becca Lynch will 

talk about the of work of Don-

caster Deaf Trust. 

Saturday October 22nd  

See last months Crier 

for what it’s all about 

if you’ve forgotten!!  

If you wish to take part in this 

event please contact Viv French 

o n  T e l :  8 1 8 3 0 5  o r 

viviennefrench@talktalk.net  

>>>By 30th September. This 

will give us time to work out 

the seating plans and timeta-

ble!!  

If you don’t have anyone to join 

the evening with, you can pair 

with someone else or join an-

other couple. This is a wonder-

ful way to meet and socialise 

with many different friends and 

neighbours whilst raising mon-

ey for the maintenance of your 

Village Hall.  

 

 

REMINDER! 

The first meeting of the 

Lound Fun Organisation 

Group will be held on Tues-

day 6th September at 

7.00pm at Carol and Tessas 

(The Chaff House, Town St. 

Tel 817148)  

Please come and share your 

ideas about what village en-

tertainment you would like 

to enjoy in Lound during the 

next twelve months. 

Sutton-cum-

Lound 

Everyone is welcome to our 

HARVEST SUPPER 

Saturday October 8th   

7.00pm 

Sutton Village Hall 

Pie & Peas, Dessert, Coffee 

Licensed Bar 

£12 per ticket 

also includes chance to win a  

Festive Hamper 

Details and tickets available 

via Vivienne French  

Tel: 818305 
 

Proceeds toward St. Bartholo-

mew’s Church funds. 

Why not support and join 

‘Retford Little Theatre’ and 

keep live theatre alive.  

Be entertained with both seri-

ous and humorous live perfor-

mances on your doorstep. 
 

First seasonal performance: 

‘Ladies Down Under’ 

By Amanda Whittington 

 23rd—30th September 
 

For details Tel: 01777 702002 

or visit www.rlt.org.uk  

This month’s circular walk is in 

Church Warsop and is on Fri-

day 23rd September. The 

route is through fields and fol-

lows the River Meden to end at 

the delightful mill pond. 
 

Please let Gee know on Tel: 

818792 by Wednesday 21st  if 

you would like to come so that 

we can organise transport and 

book a table for lunch. 
 

We meet at Willow Cottage,  65 

Town Street at 10.45 am.   

mailto:viviennefrench@talktalk.net


 

St. Bartholomew’s Church Four Score Draw 

Relocation 

Tai Chi & Flexercise 
 

September Sunday 

Church Services 
4th Benefice Communion ser-

vice 9.00am at Scofton Church

(Officiant  the Bishop of South-

well) 

11th Holy Communion 9.30am 

18th Worship for All 9.30am 

25th Songs of Praise 9.30am 

Bluebell Inn 

Village Garden 

August £20 winners: 
 

34 ......... The Sweeting family 

102 ....... Yvonne Anyon 

32 ......... Wendy Graham 

95 ......... Pauline Sheehy 

 

August Premium 

winner is lucky 

ticket number 18  

£100 - Derek Bainbridge 

I am relocating and like the 

village of Lound. If there is an-

yone who may be thinking of 

selling, ideally a cottage, I 

would be interested to hear 

from you. Please Tel:  

07739979690 Thank You 

Like everyone 

else’s garden the 

Village Garden 

has been suffer-

ing from the lack of water. The 

soil is sandy and free draining, 

therefore, even with mulching 

many of the newer plantings to 

protect them, if there is no wa-

ter in the ground it has little 

effect until some continuous 

rain falls.  

Any sudden rain storm will 

have little influence as it will 

run off onto the paths and out 

of the gates onto the road and 

away. Some of the newer trees 

and bushes have been watered 

using the hosepipe. These in-

clude the Christmas tree,  

proudly showing off its many 

cones this year, and the new 

Liquid Amber tree in the centre 

front of the garden. The two 

specialist Buddleia most cer-

tainly do not like the lack of 

water. Hopefully, they may im-

prove when they become more 

established. Even three heath-

ers are struggling and trying to 

die on us!  

The wild flower bed was short 

lived but we will try again next 

year along with a larger display 

of English bluebells and more 

snow drops. 

On the playing field, the six 

new trees planted last winter 

have needed large volumes of 

water to keep them going. My 

estimate is that just over 2000 

litres have been applied by Da-

vid George and myself over 

many months.  

Finally, if anyone has any nat-

ural stone they would like to 

donate to the Village Garden it 

would be very welcome to aid 

water retention in areas of the 

soil.  

Any offers please ring me on 

Tel: 01777818231 

Brian Horne   

All classes are suitable for be-

ginners and all people of any 

age or level of fitness.  
 

>>Tai Chi includes gentle 

breathing and stretching exer-

cises and learning the beautiful 

Tai Chi form. Improves 

strength, flexibility, balance, 

coordination and relaxation. 

((Mondays 10.00—11.00am 

Lound Playing Field and 

Wednesdays 6.30—7.30pm 

Lound Village Hall)) 
 

>>Flexercise fitness fun for 

the over 50’s and anyone who 

wants to enjoy moving. A gen-

tle low impact class with exer-

cises and routines to improve 

your posture, fitness, balance, 

flexibility, strength and coordi-

nation. All with great music in 

a fun and friendly environ-

ment. Work at your own pace.  

((Wednesdays 9.30-10.30am 

Lound Village Hall)) 
 

Everyone welcome to all clas-

ses at only £5 per class. Also, 

there are classes in Sutton- 

cum-Lound on Tuesday morn-

ings.  

 

For more information please 

vis it  www.facebook.com/

TaiChiFlexerciseLound, or 

Email Lynn at: 

lynn.tytherleigh@mail.com or 

call Tel: 07887 560436  

Our restaurant will be closed 

from 5th to 13th Sep-

tember. The bar will 

remain open as nor-

mal during that time. 

Food will be served 

again from 14th September.  

The Quiz will be back on 

Tuesdays at the earlier start 

time of 8.00pm, from 20th Sep-

tember. If you have not joined 

the quiz before, now is a great 

time to start. We are keen to 

welcome new players. You don’t 

need a team, just come along.  

Thank you for your support and 

good company.     

http://www.facebook.com/TaiChiFlexerciseLound
http://www.facebook.com/TaiChiFlexerciseLound
mailto:lynn.tytherleigh@mail.com

	Bluebell Inn Food and Quiz—P2 
	Retford Little Theatre—P4 
	Retford Little Theatre 
	Safari Supper 
	Lound Fun Organising Group 
	Harvest Supper 
	Phoenix Group 
	October Crier Delivery 
	C R I E R 

	Lound Lingerers 
	St. Bartholomew’s Church 
	Four Score Draw 
	Relocation 
	Tai Chi & Flexercise 
	Bluebell Inn 
	Village Garden 

